
TARARUA  AORANGI RIMUTAKA HUTS COMMITTEE

Notice of the TAR Huts Committee meeting to be held on Monday 9th October 2017 at 7.30pm at the DOC Porirua Conservancy Office, 13B Wall Place, Keneperu, Porirua.

Directions: From Wgtn/Hutt-Petone: Take Tawa exit from SH1. Proceed along Main Rd Tawa almost  to Keneperu. Turn right after Gee St into dead-end Wall Place.     Southbound: Exit SH1 at Mangavin Interchange to Porirua West, turn left before first roundabout, to Keneperu Drive. Turn left after Raihu St into Wall Place.
UPDATED AGENDA

1. Present:

2. Apologies: Kapiti NZDA, who have an expedition of all their members to Stewart Island, Jean Garman
3. Confirmation of Minutes of previous Meeting - Mon 6th March 2017
4. Matters arising not otherwise on the Agenda: 
5. Issues or introductions DOC Wairarapa needs to make/raise
Major Issues:

5.1 Current status of Jumbo and Powell huts:
DOC announced in July that Jumbo Hut was closed til further notice, because it might not be strong enough to withstand high winds. Mattresses have been removed, to discourage use.. Yet the DOC website does not state this.

Powell Hut is in a similar bushline location. Has it been strengthened similarly? What is its status?

5.2 Planning for the Te Araroa Trail through the Tararuas.

(Poads Road to Otaki Forks)

There is growing international and local use of the Trail by those walking it end to end. But the huts and tracks on the Poads Road to Otaki Forks are not adequate. TAR Huts Committee would like to work with DOC to get adequate funding for this section of the track, with FMC an d NZDA. How can we best go ahead with this?
5.2.1 Inadequacy of huts: Dracofillum Biv (2 bunks) very small, and a very wet site; Nichols (6) too small, no campsites; Te Matawai (18) getting old, handed back to DOC by Manawatu T&S Club because of the extra misuse by the public, partly because it is on Te Araroa.
Comment: DOC has proposed that the whole of Te Araroa be an Icon site. Various parts of it already are e.g Paekakariki Escarpment. This means that Government tourism money should be available for upgrading huts/toilets on the Trail, as it has been in other parts of NZ, e.g. Southland..

5.2.2: Muddy tracks: 
The especially wet weather in the Tararuas this last year, has meant that most tracks are quagmires. Putting in boardwalks may be appropriate in some places. Better track construction to drain water away from the track will be appropriate too. 
6  Treasurer’s Report: Hugh Barr

TAR Huts Committee is now registered as a Tier 4 Charity under the recently revised Charities Act. Tier 4 has annual operating payments less than $125,000, and uses cash accounting.This is the first year that we have registered under this new system.
6.1 Annual Income and Expenditure  for 1 April 2016 to 31 March 2017 are attached for approval (Hugh Barr)
· Initial funds carried forward from last year were $25,510.40 

· Income for the year was $9,050,50, mainly from DOC Wairarapa. 

· Expenditure was $5,133.89, all on Ex NZFS huts Arete Forks and Mid Waiohine. 
· The surplus of income less expenditure was $3,916.61 
· Funds on hand at 31 March 2017 were $29,427.01.
 No funds were paid out for Tramping club, 4WD clubs, or Deerstalker huts, as was the case last year, showing  a levelling off in renovation/upgrading of custodians huts. 
7  Huts work completed this year by member custodians:
 Under the new rules for charities, as a Type 4 Charity, we are required to say what the hours etc of volunteer work our members did. DOC Masterton keep these figures so that it knows what effort is put in. This last year DOC counted 440 hours of work by our volunteers. Actual times may be larger as General Committees and huts committees usually spend time debating huts matters.
7 Update on Custodians Huts including work done, and bids for money for work this summer:
7.1 Ex NZFS Huts & Bivs (EX NZFS)

7.2 Waiotauru Hut (ARAC & DOC to report back): Progress with authorising the new hut, funding, building    etc
7.3 Cattle Ridge:: Report from DOC and Wellington Branch NZDA on progress (DOC/Ed Trotter Wgtn Branch NZDA). Wgtn NZDA have put $60,000 Into the Cattle Ridge upgrade, and $5,000 from the Treadwell/Pharazyn family trusts has been made available directly.

7.4 Nichols and Kapakapanui Huts: (DOC, as Kapitiii   NZDA are away)
7.5 Mid Waiohine Hut: Re-paint Report by Ex NZFS & DOC) – Derrick Field

7.6 Alpha Hut: DOC and Hutt Valley NZDA to report
7.7 DOC Custodian Management agreements: These are 50 or so pages long, and are very off-putting for volunteer custodians, as we all are. They also reflect that DOC has no trust in its custodial partners. It would be great if they could be reduced to one page, as the agreements with TARHC custodians are at present.
Note: If there are any outstanding claims from custodians, please raise them with the Treasurer at this meeting, together with your receipts for expenses incurred.
8 Summer 2017 Bids: No bids have been received so far. Application Forms are sent with this message.. You also need to discuss the bid to get DOC Ranger staff approval..
9 TAR Huts Committee

9.1 Use of the FMC/NZDA/Trail Fund Consortium, bid for funds etc. Did any of our Clubs/Branches get grants this year? Jamie Stewart (FMC)  to report
9.2 Ruahine Users Group:  Public Access to Western Ruahines (Kawhatau Base, Mokai-Patea Range, Purity Hut, etc). Any improvements in public access to report?
10 General Business
11,1 DOC’s usual report on its maintenance programme on huts, tracks etc planned for this summer and next year. 
11.3 Progress with Lower Nth Island CMS Submissions How is this CMS process coming along? What is it’s timescale?
11.4: Any other business that needs to be addressed.
12 Next Meeting - proposed for Monday 9 April 2018 (7.30 pm) at DOC Keneperu Office 13B Wall Place. The later date will allow us to approve our Annual Accounts and so meet our obligations to the Charities Commission to file them before 30 September, which we are unable to do this year. Note: Easter Monday is 2nd April next year, so we cannot meet on that date.
The meeting will close by 10pm.  If unable to attend please notify Hugh Barr, Secretary.
hugh@infosmart.co.nz 04 934 2244 If the door is locked when you arrive ring 027 686 0063
Nicholas Boyack
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CHAIRMAN
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